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A MESSAGE FROM OUR RABBI

SUMMERTIME AND THE  
LIVIN’ IS JEWISH

Here are just a few reasons why the title 
of this article can prove true. 

1Summer Camp. Many of our members 
send their children to Jewish summer 

camp and to camps that are not officially 
Jewish but include Friday night services, 
bar/bat mitzvah tutoring, and Jewish songs. 
A few of our adult members still go to 
camp! (Andy Kaufman has been a camp 
doctor for many years. Jill Hayden teaches 
art, Barry Alpert teaches woodworking, 
and Karen Weiss, our Hebrew School prin-
cipal, is a supervisor at camp.) Jewish camp 
is a great way to make friends, have fun, 
and develop skills and independence, all 
while strengthening Jewish learning and 
identity. Children who attend Jewish sum-
mer camp are 45% more likely than their 
peers to attend synagogue as adults. If you 
are new to Jewish camping, you are not 
alone. Over 20,000 American kids attended 
Jewish camp for the first time during each 
of the last two summers. There are many 
scholarships available, and our area is 
blessed with a Federation camp concierge, 
Melissa Levine, who can be reached at 
(201) 820-3978 or melissal@jfnnj.org

2 Lighter Schedules & Shabbos. Lighter 
schedules can mean more leisure to 

really enter into Shabbos. Shabbat begins 
later, so you don’t feel you have “missed 
it” because the sun went down two hours 
before your office closed. CBI is sponsoring 
home hospitality for Shabbat meals and get-
togethers over the summer. See the Ritual 
article later in this issue, and please join us! 
You can take a hand in helping to lead the 
prayers or a Torah discussion or d’var Torah 
(sermon) on a Friday night when our clergy 
are out of town. The smaller summer crowd 
will be welcoming and supportive, and the 
learning you gain will be priceless. Please 
contact the Ritual committee to participate. 

The word Shabbat/Shabbos can be trans-
lated as pause, rest, or sit. Over the summer, 
many of us take a breather from our usual 
hectic schedules. When you are on vacation 
or sitting and relaxing at home, make that 
time even more restful and meaningful by 
lighting Shabbat candles, singing a Shabbat 
song, blessing your kids, and joining with 
your family and community in prayer. 

3 Lighter Schedules & Torah. Leisure 
hours in the summer also afford more 

time for reading and learning. Many Jews 
follow a “daf (page) a day” regimen in read-
ing difficult texts, such as the Talmud. My 
uncle got through the entire Encyclopedia 
Judaica on a “daf a day” program. Many 
people like to study a chapter of Bible or a 
psalm each day. You can also read a chapter 

per week of a more accessible and popular 
Jewish book. Please feel free to call or email 
me for suggestions based on your interests. 

If you have children in Hebrew School, 
it’s easy to make this a family project. At 
the end of our Hebrew School year, all 
our Hebrew School students received a 
reading list of engaging Jewish books and 
Hebrew language online games and apps 
for their ages, along with their “moving up” 
certificates. Reading a Jewish book aloud 
as a family on Shabbat is one of my favor-
ite customs from childhood, which I have 
continued with my children. Please feel 
free to call or email me if you want help in 
finding just the right book for your family.

 

4High Holiday Preparation. Believe 
it or not, it’s not too early to begin 

preparing for the High Holidays, both 
communally and  personally. Are you 
able to participate by serving as an usher 
(contact Meryl at meryl.kutzin@bisrael.
com), volunteering at our children’s service 
(contact our Education Committee at edu-
cation.chair@bisrael.com), reading from 
the Torah or Haftarah (contact our Ritual 
Committee at ritual.chair@bisrael.com) 
or helping to get the building ready for 
our largest crowds of the year (contact our 
House & Grounds Committee at house 
andgrounds.chair@bisrael.com)? There 
are many ways to get involved! 

RABBI/continued on page 5
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S I S T E R S  I N  T H E  H O O D

Sisterhood hosted a fun night out playing mahjong. Some 
of us learned the game while others who were more 

experienced played. This was a fun way to get together, and 
we will be sure to host another game night in the future so 
we would love to have more ladies join in the fun. 

Sisterhood is planning our annual paid up membership 
luncheon on June 7th. The restaurant is TBA, so look for 
announcements. We will plan a trick tray as well.

Remember that Sisterhood has an active book club. If you 
would like more information and would like to participate, 
please contact Lisa Pollack at Lisa.pollack@bisrael.com. 
Also, there will be a Women’s shabbat service this summer 
in August, so be sure to look for announcements for the date 
and contact Lisa Pollack if you would like to participate.

We’ve had a busy year and wish everyone a wonderful 
summer! We look forward to our first planning meeting in 
the fall, and hope that you will continue your Sisterhood 
membership, and consider joining Sisterhood if you did 
not do so this year. Sisterhood funds help promote and 
support temple wide programming, and we would love as 
many sisters join as possible!

Andrea Collier & Tracy Ganbarg

Sisterhood Co-Chairs

SAC EXCHANGE
This article signals the end of a wonderful 
year for SAC! Our little group has 
accomplished so many wonderful things; 
hosted events, raised awareness and most of 
all SHOWED UP during events that counted.

Our Schmita Year “Theme” was a great 
idea, thanks David Schwartz! It helped target 
and focus our efforts on a wonderful theme 
which was in step with our heritage.

 We will enjoy naming our next SAC year with a new focus. 
Special thanks to my Co-Chair, Judy Newell;  you are tireless, a best left 

and right hand, without your steady eye, and efforts, our efforts would have 
been much harder!!

Renee, your footprint has lead our path towards a continuation of a very 
important part of CBI’s legacy inclusiveness, and action. Thanks so much for 
paving the way and continuing to be a special part of our team!

Rabbi, your support, from the Bimah to the back room, and e mails! Your 
communication was not only an energetic source of reference for our programs 
but cheered us on with materials, and resources, thank you so much!

Victoria, Dan, Don, Arlene, Linda, and Nancy, thanks for Showing Up and 
creating a group that was cohesive and moved our agenda forward.

We accomplished so much, and thanks to everyone, the SAC team, Karen 
(add Last name) our Hebrew School Principal and of course Marie, for all of 
your focus and direction, help with the students and administrative work.

Our agenda for the Schmita Year: 
Sept: Food Drive
Oct: Walk for Water
Nov: Mitzvah Day Cleanup of Historic Steuben House Grounds
Dec: Paramus Veteran’s Event Hanukah Variety Show
Feb: Hebrew School Green Fair : B’shevat theme and save the planet ideas
March : Feed the Homeless 120 people served
April: Emerson Environmental Committee and SAC cleaned up Emerson
April: Blood Drive
We hope our SAC group will grow next year and invite you and your family to join!

Much appreciation for all of our members efforts and of course, see you 
next year!!

Just show up!
Jill Blum Judy Newell Co Chairs

z
Dave Bloom’s  

mother, Elisabeth 

Cantor Sid Derner

Linda Saltman

Eric Van Gyzen

Get WellMazel Tov
Cantor Sid Derner on his 90th 

birthday

To all our b’nai mitzvah 
students - yishar kochachem on 
wonderful services and mitzvah 

projects. 

Ellen Michelson on her 
retirement

Ellen and Dave Michelson on 
their new home

Wally and Alice Krieger on 
their new home, too

Steve Maron on his new job as 
Director of Marketing for  

NICE Systems

Lisa Pollack & Mark Milchman 
on their new condo on 
Longboat Key, Florida

Rabbi Debra Orenstein, who 
was honored by her inclusion 
in “The Dynamics of Jewish 

Feminism” by Elana Sztokman.

Israel came to CBI in the form of a mini-shuk where members purchased 
Israeli products and everyone enjoyed an Israeli style breakfast with borekas, 
cheeses, yogurt and fruit, humus and pastries. Now CBI is heading to Israel. 
October is the month. Here’s the link: www.israeltour.com/categories/
synagogue-tours/Bnai-Israel-Israel-Tour-h.asp
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President's    Circle
Parents of Children under 17… YES, YOU

Has David Spatz spoken to you? Or perhaps someone else 
on the board of the synagogue? Because it is the month of June, 
and we do not yet have all of the work positions filled, nor helpers 
for committee chair people. 

Of course, you are busy. The only people who are not busy 
are those who have completed their life’s work. They are taking a 
rest, and our life’s work is still here, before us, helping others. My 
friend told me the most important thing in life is “loyalty”.  This is 
another way of saying, “HELPING EACH OTHER”. 

Only volunteers run the synagogue. Rabbi Orenstein and 
Cantor Mandel, Karen Weiss, all of the Hebrew School teachers, 
Marie Shust, Bettie, who serves us and Diane, who cleans after us- 
these are our only paid workers. If you ever took a peek, they do 
so much more than they are paid for.  

Everyone who sets up for your Bar and Bat Mitzvah, gets the 
walk in fridge ready, opens for the photographer and caterer, 
gets the sound system up, tweeks the heat and a/c, puts out an 
amazing Menorah, right as rain, puts out the Shmooz, times 
announcements in news sources, buys food and drink for the 
kitchen, preps the food to place out for bagel minyan, plants 
flowers coming up the walk, fixes the lights which burn out, adjusts 
the yahrzeit plaques, sends out cards for donations, reaches out to 
the sick, maintains the yahrzeit list, moves chairs, picks up bobby 

pins from the rug so they don’t jam the vacuum, shuttles things to 
and from the attic, makes sure there is a minyan- well most of you 
who don’t know of these things, may not even bother to read this. 
But I hope someone taps you and reminds you, volunteering is for 
all age groups, especially young families. Congregation B’nai Israel 
is about your future, and that of your children. They may want to 
marry here, or bring own families in years to come.  

If you believe that it’s the “regulars” who are doing the work, or 
making decisions, you will need to get your tachat off the chair and 
play a role. I hope you, under 50, will keep this Shul vibrant for those 
of us who may possibly be over 50. People did it for us, and then we 
joined them and learned how to keep this sugar shack going. 

Nancy Passow, a wonderful, whipper snapper smart woman, 
with a ton ‘o strength, will be our next President.  We are lucky to 
have her and everyone serving with her. But the spirit that is so 
evident at B’nai Israel comes from the warmth of every person 
and child here, and even those who came before us. Go find David 
Spatz, and tell him you want to help with something. He knows 
where the secret stuff is hidden…

With affection,
Jamie Kreiman, 

President

RABBI/from page 1

Tisha B’av falls this year on July 
25. In the weeks leading up to this 
day, which commemorates the de-
struction of the Temples in Jerusa-
lem, we mourn the human capacity 
for destructiveness. The tradition also 
calls upon us to own that quality in 
ourselves, facing it squarely and con-
sidering how to overcome it. August 
15 marks the first day of Elul, the 
month that is traditionally devoted 
to reviewing the past year. During 
this month, God is considered to be 
especially close (“the King is in the 
field”), and it is an opportune time 
for cultivating both repentance and 
forgiveness. Consider where and with 
whom you might have done wrong 
and need to make repairs.  Build on 
your strengths and successes to chart 

a path for the coming year. Summer 
leisure affords us time for relaxation, 
rest, family, community, and learning 
– and for personal growth as well. 

What are your plans for this summer? 
How might you enrich them with 
Jewish meaning, learning, celebration, 
and renewal? If you would like to 
discuss those questions, please don’t 
hesitate to call on me. I would also 
love to learn and kvell about your 
positive and deliberate use of the gift 
of time during the summer season. 

I look forward to hearing about 
your summer adventures, and to 
sharing mine with you, in turn. Kayitz 
na’im! Have a wonderful summer!. 

Rabbi Debra Orenstein

Service How-To: everything you ever wanted  
to know about leading a minyan, delivering a 
d’var Torah, or chanting Torah and Haftarah,  

but were reluctant to ask.
On Sunday, June 14, at 9:45 am, following minyan and 

while you enjoy bagels and coffee, Rabbi Debra Orenstein 

and other Ritual Mavens in the synagogue will lead a 

class on “Service How-To: everything you ever wanted to 

know about leading a minyan, delivering a d’var Torah, or 

chanting Torah and Haftarah, but were reluctant to ask.” 

If you are already signed up to chant Haftarah on High 

Holidays or if you are considering it, if you want to be part 

of our “shiva squad” and help with the important mitzvah 

of comforting mourners, if you are filling in for the rabbi 

and cantor when they are away over the summer, or if you 

are just curious about how a service is put together, come 

to learn, discuss, and ask questions. This session will be 

geared to the needs and interests of those in attendance. 

RSVP’s are appreciated but not required to Marie in the 

Temple office.
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MADELINE ROSENTHAL
My name is Maddie Rosenthal and I am proud to say that I will become 
a Bat Mitzvah on Saturday, June 6th 2015.  In my Torah portion, B’ha-
alot’kha, Moses and the Israelites are wandering through the desert with 
only manna as food. As I read though my portion, I recognized that the 
Israelites complained too much and did not see how much they had in 
front of them. A lot more of my Torah portion can be found in the book of 
Numbers, where it talks about complaining and the real definition of it.         

In my Torah portion, the Israelites complained about how they 
missed the meats and vegetables that they had in Egypt. What they didn’t 
understand was that they just were freed out of slavery. The Israelites 
didn’t realize that they were just given a miracle from God. God just freed 
them out of Egypt, but they had to still complain about their unhappiness 
with manna.

Looking at 2015 today, all you see is technology. I guess that is a 
good thing but sometimes it can take control of you. For example, 
while you’re complaining about that new iPhone case that you’ve 
been begging for, someone in New York is begging for a dollar so they 
can still try to support their family. We are all so lucky to have a roof 
over our head, food on our plate, good health, and loved ones. Some 
people forget that and don’t see the bigger picture. Maybe, sometimes 
individuals have to look beyond what they want and see what they 
already have that others don’t. 

For my Mitzvah project, I hosted a fundraiser for Rett Syndrome using 
my passion for lacrosse and raised almost $2,000. Rett Syndrome is an 
“all-girl” disease affecting the nervous system. Why did I choose this? A 
very close family friend who is my age, has this degenerative neurological 
disorder. Rett Syndrome doesn’t only affect the girl suffering from it, but 

BAT/BAR MITZVAH MESSAGE

FUNDS
Eternal Light Fund
TO: Lori Kadin Benson	
So sorry to hear of the passing of your beloved 
Irwin Kadin
FROM:  Anne Marie & Paul Smith

TO: The Family of Shirley Lipson
In memory of your beloved Shirley Lipson
FROM: David & Sheryl Simon 

Rabbi Jehiel Orenstein 
Educational Fund
TO: Donald & Debra Green 
Congratulations on the birth of your twin 
grandchildren
FROM: Vivian Holzer 

Bernice’s Kitchen Fund 
TO: Ellen Michelson
Congratulations on your retirement.  Lots of 
luck and great times as you begin the next 
chapter in your life.
FROM: Beth & George Liepmann

Good & Welfare Fund 
TO: Jamie Kreiman & Sam Gavzy
So sorry to hear about Ike’s Dad.  Our sincerest 
thoughts are with you both. 
FROM: Ellen & Dave Michelson 

Get Well Fund 
TO:  Judy Schoenfeld
Wishing you a complete and speedy recovery
FROM: Ed & Sheila Faerber

Yahrzeit Donations 
Phyllis Kirschner in loving memory of Max 

Thaler
Fern & Don Segal in loving memory of Sara 

Fishman
Peter & Ruth Hirschel in loving memory of 

Adolf Hirschel
Florence & Mark Lipson in loving memory of 

Erica Lauren Lipson
Neil Minikes in loving memory of Jesse 

Minikes

Robert & Bonnie Greenblatt in loving memory 
of Irving Greenblatt

Miriam Ziegelheim in loving memory of Isak 
Reitnecht

Robert & Ruth Bressler in loving memory of 
Charles H. Bressler 

Marilyn Hyman in loving memory of Rose 
Kaplinsky Mirkin

Marilyn Hyman in loving memory of Morris 
Heimovitch

Robert & Pam Zisner in loving memory of 
Pam’s father, Samuel Polansky

Ed Faerber in loving memory of Antoinette 
Faerber

Mr. & Mrs. Maurice Sinert in loving memory of 
Milton Albstein

Neil Minikes in loving memory of Esther R. 
Abrahams

Bernard Schoenfeld  in loving memory of 
Maurice Schoenfeld Mazal tov to  Rabbi 
Debra Orenstein, who was honored by 
her inclusion in “The Dynamics of Jewish 
Feminism” by Elana Sztokman.

the entire family. It’s not easy raising a child with a disability. 
 Eric and Robin Diamond have a beautiful daughter named Abby who 

has Rett Syndrome. This is difficult for the family, but Eric, Robin, and 
their daughter Jillian work hard to have an optimistic attitude.  Positive 
and proud, Robin shared many stories about her daughter with me: 
“One of Abby’s biggest achievements is never forgetting what she learned 
yesterday. She improves every day.”  The reason I chose this cause is 
because I look up to this family. I don’t know how they do it but I never 
see them complain. Almost every time I’ve seen the Diamonds they are 
either getting ready to host a Rett event or just looking at their daughter 
with pride. 

I would love for you all to come to morning Minyan on Sunday, 
May 31st. Also, come to my Friday night service, June 5th and my 
Shabbat morning service on Saturday, June 6th. Thank you and I hope 
to see you there.

JOLIE AND RACHEL NEWMAN
Hi! our names are Jolie and Rachel Newman and our B’not Mitzvah is 
on Saturday, June 13th. We are so excited to celebrate this very important 
and special milestone in our lives! We are Seventh Grade students in 
Woodcliff Lake and attend Woodcliff Middle School.
     The name of our Haftorah portion is Shelach Lecha- The Spies and their 
Report. This portion explains how Moses and Joshua sent out spies from 
the 12 tribes to check out the new land and make sure it was habitable. It 
talks about the importance of having a good attitude in life.

Our Mitzvah Project is participating in the BOOST Special Needs 
Program at the Washington Township YJCC. As Social Buddies we interact 
and help the children make good choices and guide them for successful 
social behavior. We will also boost young people’s independence and 
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Madeline Jolie Alexis &

 Isabel
   Maci

Carly Rachel Sophia
Madeline will be called to 

the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah 

on Saturday, the sixth 

of June at nine-fifteen in 

the morning

Meryl & Joe Rosenthal

Jolie and Rachel will be called to 

the Torah as a B’not Mitzvah 

on Saturday, the thirteenth 

of June at nine-thirty in 

the morning

Sari & Gary Newman

Isabel will be called to 

the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah 

on Saturday, the 20th 

of June at nine-thirty in 

the morning

Audra & Eric Van Gyzen

Please join us at the Oneg 

Shabbat following services on 

Friday evening, the fifth of June 

in honor of our daughter

Please join us at the Oneg Shabbat 

following services on Friday 

evening, the twelfth of June in 

honor of our twin daughters 

Please join our family and friends at 

the Oneg Shabbat following services 

on Friday, the 19th of June in honor 

of our daughter

social skills through everyday fun activities such as: art, yoga, cooking, 
music, swimming and sports. We look forward to these classes and hope to 
continue to make the children feel good about themselves.

In our free time you can find Jolie reading, writing, creating artwork 
and going for long bicycle rides with her grandpa. Rachel enjoys dance, 
gymnastics, basketball and spends her summers at Camp Canadensis. 
Both girls love traveling with their family and spending time with friends.
     We happily look forward to seeing you on our special day and hope 
you will also join us on Friday, June 12th.

ISABEL VAN GYZEN
Shalom. My name is Isabel Van Gyzen. My Torah portion is Korach from the 
Book of Numbers. It includes a dramatic episode that happened when the 
Israelites were wandering in the desert. Moses and Aaron were in charge, but 
Korach, Datan, Aviram wanted to be in charge, in order to have power, rather 
than to help the Israelite community. God gave the Israelites signs of who 
should be in charge, such a flowering rod and a powerful earthquake. As I 
think about politics, I consider that you have to ask why someone wants to 
be in charge. Is it for the good of everyone, or just for power?

My mitzvah project was to raise money and awareness for the Brain 
Alliance of New Jersey. I had a bake sale on opening day of softball 
and baseball and sold baked goods at the Temple. I distributed lots of 
pamphlets. Since I had a concussion, I wanted to help others who had 
one and to teach about preventing concussions. Soon, I expect to teach 
kindergartens about helmet safety at Solomon Schechter and maybe at 
other schools, too. Would you please donate to the Brain Injury Alliance 
of NJ through the box in the Temple lobby or donate at bianj.org.

I will be leading services on Sunday, June 14, Friday, June 19, and 
Saturday June 20. I hope that you will come to Temple then. Thank you!
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JULY 2015
Sivan-Tammuz 5775

JUNE 2015
Iyar-Sivan 5775

Candle Lighting Times:  3: 8:14  10: 8:12  17: 8:08  24: 8:03  31: 7:56 

Candle Lighting Times:  5: 7:34  12: 7:30  19: 7:48  26: 7:55  29: 8:01 

MONDAY

MONDAY

SUNDAY

SUNDAY

TUESDAY

TUESDAY

WEDNESDAY

WEDNESDAY

THURSDAY

THURSDAY

FRIDAY

FRIDAY

SATURDAY

SATURDAY

7:30pm Board  
meeting

8pm Erev  
Shabbat Service

No Shabbat  
morning service 

9am Minyan &  
Bagel Breakfast

8pm Erev  
Shabbat Service

No Shabbat  
morning service 

9am Minyan &  
Bagel Breakfast

8pm Erev  
Shabbat Service

No Shabbat  
morning service 

9am Minyan &  
Bagel Breakfast

8pm Erev  
Shabbat Service

No Shabbat  
morning service 

9am Minyan &  
Bagel Breakfast

7:30pm Board  
meeting

9:30am Shalom Baby 8pm Erev  
Shabbat Service

9pm Oneg Sponsored by 
Rosenthal Family 

9:30am Bat Mitzvah  
of Madeline Rosenthal

10am Young Family 
Program

9am Minyan &  
Bagel Breakfast
9:30am Bagel Breakfast  
Sponsored by Newman Family 
10am Shalom Baby 
12pm Sisterhood Paid Up 
Luncheon

8pm Erev  
Shabbat Service

9pm Oneg Sponsored by 
Newman Family

9:30am Bat  
Mitzvah of Rachel  
& Jolie Newman

9am Minyan &  
Bagel Breakfast

9:30am Bagel Breakfast 
Sponosred by Van Gyzen

8pm Erev  
Shabbat Service

9pm Oneg Sponsored by 
Van Gyzen Family

9:30am Bat  
Mitzvah of  
Isabel Van Gyzen

9am Minyan &  
Bagel Breakfast

8pm Erev  
Shabbat Service

No Shabbat  
morning service 

9am Minyan &  
Bagel Breakfast
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L E T T E R S
Dear Idelle and the CBI Executive Board:
Thank you so much for your kind note and wonderful gesture of 
honoring him with a donation and tree in Israel.  Although I have been 
experiencing profound sadness over the loss of my father, it is my many 
warm memories of him as well as the support of his many friends like 
you that is helping fill the void in my heart.

Thank you again, on behalf of my family.

Lori Kadin-Benson

Dear CBI
We can’t thank you enough for all that you do for our mother.

Thank you,
Jeawon, Tristan and Courtney Clarke

Dear CBI,
We sincerely appreciate your caring and kindness to our sister Cherylin,

Thank you,  
Shari Clarke and Family

To Rabbi Orenstein, Cantor Mandel and my CBI family,
Thank you so much for the gorgeous flowers. They really brightened my 
days. Most of all, thank you for your kind support and offer to help and 
prayers.

Sincerely,
Alice Krieger

Dear CBI
It is important to have a place to mourn for a loved one, especially when 
family lives so far away. Thank you for giving me the place, the warmth 
and safety to mourn for my mother. The donation to the Jewish fund is 
greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,
Shelly

Dear Executive Board,
I want to thank you for everything (the gift basket, the meal and the JNF 
tree donation). As my father was a lifelong supporter of Israel, he would 
have appreciated the gift. In this difficult time it is comforting to have the 
support of the board and the congregation.

Sincerely,
David Gordon and Family

Dear Congregation B’nai Israel
Thank you so much for the beautiful basket you sent to us during this 
sad time. We appreciate being in your thoughts.

Carol and Ira Grodin

TEMPLE SERVICES
YAHRZEIT/MEMORIAL PLAQUES
A reminder card is mailed every year prior 
to the yahrzeit anniversary. Plaques are 
displayed on the sanctuary walls.

TREE OF LIFE LEAVES
Commemorate special occasions or honor 
someone special with a leaf displayed on 
our lobby walls.

SENTIMENT CARDS
We’ll send a beautiful card to express your 
sentiments.  Choose from one of the  
following funds:

• �Freyda Fund for all occasions, in 
memory of the good deeds of Freyda 
“Fran” Klein

• Eternal Light Fund for memorials
• �Irving Riekes Memorial  

Garden Fund for all occasions. 
Funds used  to maintain garden behind 
temple.

• Get Well Fund
• �Cantor Sid Derner Building 

Fund for all occasions. Funds used for 
existing building needs.

• Good & Welfare Fund
• �Social Action Fund to help those 

in need
•  �Bernice’s Kitchen Fund for 

all occasions, in memory of Bernice 
Kuperinsky.  Funds used for kitchen 
equipment.

• �THE RABBI JEHIEL ORENSTEIN 
EDUCATION DEVELOPMENT FUND 
In memory of Rabbi Jehiel. Funds 
scholars-in-residence, teacher  
development, and other educational 
needs of the synagogue.

PRAYER BOOK FUND
Book plate dedications for all occasions.

JUDAICA GIFT SHOP
Located in the temple lobby.

SUPERMARKET GIFT CARDS
A major fundraiser that can be used at any 
Fairway, Shop Rite, Stop and Shop.  Temple 
earns $5 on every $100 gift card.

PROSPECTIVE MEMBERS
Let your neighbors know about our shul.

FACILITIES RENTAL
Available for private parties

MENORAH NEWSLETTER
ADVERTISING

SPONSORSHIPS
Sponsor a Kiddush, an Oneg Shabbat, or 
Sunday bagel breakfast.

$200
Email Lynn Reiff at 
memorial.coordinator@
bisrael.com

$126
Call Bob Greenblatt at 
201-265-5777 

$7.50 minimum
Call Bruce & Ellen Sonkin at  
201-358-0129 or e-mail  
fundcards@bisrael.com

Contact Barry Bluestein at 
201-782-0969

Contact Meryl Kutzin at  
meryl.kutzin@bisrael.com

May be purchased in $50 
increments.
Contact Idelle Schwinder at 
201-265-7281 

Contact Carol 
Aferiat at membership.chair@
bisrael.com

Contact for rates at  
facilities.chair@bisrael.com

For rates email Allegra Fox 
menorah@bisrael.com

Contact Meryl Kutzin at  
meryl.kutzin@bisrael.com

• �����rabbi discretionary fund 
Contributions made will benefit organizations, members, causes, and/or 
purchases at the discretion of the Rabbi

• ���cantor discretionary fund 
Contributions made will benefit organizations, members, causes, and/or 
purchases at the discretion of the Cantor
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Sarah Turk	 14 Sivan  	 06/01/15
Saul Terr	 15 Sivan 	 06/02/15
Miriam Heller	 16 Sivan 	 06/03/15
Pearl Thaler	 16 Sivan 	 06/03/15
Benjamin Feingold	 19 Sivan 	 06/06/15
Essie Krakow	 19 Sivan 	 06/06/15
Albert I Zettler	 20 Sivan 	 06/07/15
Irene Reikes	 20 Sivan 	 06/07/15
Harry Kaplan	 21 Sivan 	 06/08/15
Jacob Simberg	 21 Sivan 	 06/08/15
Jacqueline Trager	 23 Sivan 	 06/10/15
Selma Silver	 24 Sivan 	 06/11/15
Aaron Horowitz	 24 Sivan 	 06/11/15
Rachael Schoenholtz	 24 Sivan 	 06/11/15
Phyllis Weiner	 26 Sivan 	 06/13/15
Katie Friedman	 27 Sivan 	 06/14/15
Belle Schaffer	 28 Sivan 	 06/15/15
Sylvia Kleinfeld	 28 Sivan 	 06/15/15
Louis Jaslow	 29 Sivan 	 06/16/15
Marvin Eschen	 1 Tamuz 	 06/18/15
Morris Goetz	 1 Tamuz 	 06/18/15
Esther Freedman	 2 Tamuz	 06/19/15
Esther A Wollin	 2 Tamuz 	 06/19/15
Leo  Aisenman	 2 Tamuz	 06/19/15
Joshua L Strauss	 3 Tamuz 	 06/20/15
Howard Ganbarg	 4 Tamuz 	 06/21/15
Martin Gould	 5 Tamuz 	 06/22/15
Frances Klein	 7 Tamuz 	 06/24/15
Stanley Groves	 7 Tamuz 	 06/24/15
Jay G. Margolies	 8 Tamuz 	 06/25/15
Otto Gutmann	 11 Tamuz 	 06/28/15
Harry Javits	 12 Tamuz 	 06/29/15
Isidore Nagorsky	 12 Tamuz 	 06/29/15
Moe Fleischer	 12 Tamuz 	 06/29/15
Doris Sonkin Weil	 12 Tamuz 	 06/29/15
Sadie Blumenthal	 12 Tamuz 	 06/29/15

Rachel Prager	 14 Tamuz 	 07/01/15
Florence Schulhafer	 14 Tamuz 	 07/01/15
Valerie Klinger	 15 Tamuz 	 07/02/15
Abraham Davidson	 16 Tamuz 	 07/03/15
Arnold F Kossar	 16 Tamuz 	 07/03/15
Irving Reikes	 18 Tamuz 	 07/05/15
Francine Bird	 18 Tamuz 	 07/05/15
Ralph E Parnes	 19 Tamuz 	 07/06/15
Maurice Bogin	 20 Tamuz 	 07/07/15
Aaron Rosenberg	 22 Tamuz 	 07/09/15
Harry Echtman	 22 Tamuz 	 07/09/15
David Schwartz	 24 Tamuz 	 07/11/15
Dora Wechsler	 24 Tamuz 	 07/11/15
Martin S Seiden	 24 Tamuz 	 07/11/15
Max Goldstein	 24 Tamuz 	 07/11/15
Kenny Cardaci	 24 Tamuz 	 07/11/15
Abraham Blumenthal	 24 Tamuz 	 07/11/15
Harold Silver	 25 Tamuz 	 07/12/15
Max K Schlem	 27 Tamuz 	 07/14/15
Pauline Swerlick	 28 Tamuz 	 07/15/15
Joseph Stein	 28 Tamuz 	 07/15/15
Leo Lippis	 29 Tamuz 	 07/16/15
Joseph Luft	 29 Tamuz 	 07/16/15
Ike Gavzy	 1 Av	 07/17/15
Solomon Hodus	 2 Av 	 07/18/15
Marianne Wolfsie	 2 Av 	 07/18/15
Gloria Robbins	 3 Av 	 07/19/15
Ludwig Hirsch	 3 Av 	 07/19/15
Adele Feldman	 4 Av 	 07/20/15
Samuel Stahl	 4 Av 	 07/20/15
Eugenia Gorfinkiel	 4 Av 	 07/20/15
Michael Swire	 5 Av 	 07/21/15
Abraham Prager	 6 Av 	 07/22/15
Albert Marvel	 6 Av 	 07/22/15
Gustave Diamond	 6 Av 	 07/22/15
Nehama Amity	 6 Av 	 07/22/15
Martin R Farber	 9 Av 	 07/25/15
Ernest Margolies	 9 Av 	 07/25/15
Pauline Buller	 10 Av 	 07/26/15
Benjamin Derner	 11 Av 	 07/27/15
Frida Faltitschek	 12 Av 	 07/28/15
Ruth Ratner	 12 Av 	 07/28/15
Lester Tannenbaum	 13 Av 	 07/29/15
Samuel Weinstein	 13Av 	 07/29/15
Thelma Barbara Wollin	 13 Av 	 07/29/15
Seymour Richman	 13 Av 	 07/29/15
Bernard Reiff	 14 Av 	 07/30/15
Morris Saltsberg	 15 Av 	 07/31/15

JUNE  YA H R Z E ITS JULY  YAHRZE ITS



MENORAH PATRONS
Harold & Judith Abrams, 

Emerson
Elyse & Leonard Asch, Closter
Shelly, Richard, Marisa, & Elana 

Birnbaum, Harrington Park
The Bluestein Family,  

River Vale
Stephen Brody, Susan Hertzberg, 

Michelle, & Derek, Haworth
Shirley Cook, Hackensack
Joan, Gus Eben and Family, 

Emerson
Sheila & Ed Faerber, Emerson
Arlene Feinman, Cary, NC
Tracy, Peter, Peri and Julia 

Ganbarg, Hillsdale
Nancy Kihn & Reed Glassman,  

West New York
Sonie Glazer, San Diego, CA

Debra & Donald Green, Demarest
Bob, Bonnie, Michelle &  

Stephanie Greenblatt, 
Emerson

Stanley & Marilyn Halprin, 
Closter

Gertrude Hecht, New Milford
Ruth & Peter Hirschel, Haworth
Vivian Holzer & Mitchell  

Ignatoff, Harrington Park
Belinda, Gillian, Andrew, & 

Glenn Howard, Emerson
Francine, Sandy & Stephanie 

Kaplan, Westwood
Les & Donna Kaufman, 

Emerson
Ken & Connie Klein, Norwood
Bill, Marcy, Steven, & Allison 

Lazarus, Boynton Beach, FL

Irwin & Vivienne Levenson,  
River Vale

Beth, George, Jonathan, and  
Neil Liepmann

David Meinhard & Ellen Breger,  
Woodcliff Lake

Robert, Lisa, Alex & Spencer  
Mendelson, Hillsdale

Allan, Jackie, Lisa & Zach 
Millstein, Emerson

Sharon and Allen Neuhaus, 
Emerson

Victoria Sonshine Pasher, 
Hillsdale

Martin and Susan Pelavin,  
Woodcliff Lake

The Passow Family, Englewood
The Pierce Family, Demarest

Ellen, Marcel, Wendy and Adam 
Plaut, Washington Township

Lynn & Peter Reiff, River Vale
Robin & Maurice Rosenberg,  

Lake Worth, FL
Shelly, Marc, Allison & Gregory  

Saperstein, Alpine
Bernard, Judy, Melissa  

Jocelyn, & Jeffrey  
Schoenfeld, Emerson

Idelle, Gary, Eric, & Meredith  
Schwinder, Emerson

Fern & Don Segal & Family, 
Emerson

David, Sheryl, Ben & Matt 
Silver, Paramus

Roberta, Martin Simon and 
Family, Emerson

Bruce & Ellen Sonkin, 
 Washington Township

Gail, Michael & Rachel Starr,  
River Vale

Harriette & Seymour Turk, 
Emerson

Hanna Wechsler, Woodland Park
Phyllis and Bernard  

Weinberger, Boynton Beach, FL
The Zamkoff Family, Upper 

Gynedd, PA
Joan, Steven & Marcia Zelman, 

Oradell
Robert & Pamela Zisner, Emerson

If you would like to become a 
Menorah Patron, please e-mail 
the editors at menorah@
bisrael.com 
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Congregation B'nai Israel
P.O. Box 345 
Emerson, New Jersey 07630-1935

Change Service Requested

For generations, we’ve 
made family, community 

and tradition our promise to you.
WIEN & WIEN INc.

MEMorIal chapEls
GUTTErMaN aNd MUsIcaNT

jEWIsh FUNEral dIrEcTors

402 Park Street, Hackensack, NJ 07601
Serving all of Florida

1-800-322-05331-800-522-0588 Fax: 201-489-2392

www.GuttermanMusicantWien.com

alan l. Musicant, Mgr. N.j.lic.No. 2890
Irving Kleinberg, N.j. lic. No. 2517 Martin d. Kasdan, N.j. lic. No. 4482

ronald Bloom N.j.lic.No.4545 advanced planning director
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